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Enotah Public Defender’s Office 
Budget Proposal 2021 (FY 2023)


	The post Covid judicial system is moving at rapid speed and with great efficiency. Though I have been a public defender in this circuit since 2013, I have never been present in court as often as I have since January 2022. As a circuit, we are pounding on the backlog and closing cases. The judges are requiring much from our office and we are meeting those expectations, covering all the courts, accountability courts, inmate representation, and trials for people who have been waiting. 
	 
Our office has managed to stay on top of the caseload, despite being short staffed. In October, one of our county funded attorneys left for a much higher paying job in the private sector. While searching for his replacement, in March another attorney left for a significantly higher paying job in the private sector. Also, our most senior circuit attorney was appointed to a magistrate position within the circuit. Each time, the remaining attorneys absorbed an additional 200 to 350 cases to manage. Fortunately, we did receive one ARPA funded position and we have utilized that position to assist in handling the caseload and court appearances. 

Currently, all three of our county funded positions are vacant. While I do not expect the taxpayers to be able to compete with the private sector, I am requesting increased salaries for the county funded positions. My hope is to have recent graduates come in and fill those positions. I have one potential hire that may be able to start in July. My intention is to fill the lower paying position with her in hopes of attracting other people to the higher paying positions. Still, the current market makes it difficult to keep people here so I am requesting an increase in those salaries.  

At this time, I am requesting increases for 2 of the 3 county funded attorney positions. I am requesting a $3,000 increase for the county funded attorney position currently at $44,000, to be able to offer the newest hire $47,000. Though not as high as my other positions, I am hopeful that a new attorney will be willing to come work fresh out of law school at that amount. 

Further, I am requesting that the attorney position, currently vacant, but previously filled by Gregory Lucas receive an increase. The salary for that position is currently $52,639.60. I am asking for that salary to increase up to $56,000 in order to hire and retain an attorney, a $3,360.40 increase. My hope is to be able to attract an attorney with some experience with a slightly higher salary. Despite outreach attempts, we currently have little interest in the posted job positions. 

The total amount requested toward salaries would be $6,360.40. However, the cost of state employee retirement benefits has substantially increased.  Because of that increase, the total money requested this year is $27,585.35. That amount is significantly higher than I expected to request and significantly more than my previous request. But the need for higher salaries to attract, hire, and retain attorneys in my office is evident. My attorneys are tired, yet continue to work diligently. The current attorneys do not need additional money at this time; the request is simply to get more attorneys here to assist with the heavy caseloads. 

In addition, I would like to share a budgeting idea with you. This was my first full year as CPD and I have now had an opportunity to utilize our office expenditures budget. While I am appreciative of the amount given to us, I am asking that you consider pulling funds from my office expenditures budget to apply toward the personnel salary increases I am requesting. Notably, I expect to have between $18,000 and $19,000 remaining in the office expenditure budget for the current year. I am suggesting that part of my minor equipment and part of my office supply budget, totaling around $5,000, be reallocated to the personnel salary request. I am confident that I will be able to manage a slightly smaller office supply budget.  

I appreciate your time and your service to our community. I look forward to continuing to discuss the budget with you in the coming days.
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